
Brunswick-Glym County Joint Water and Sewer Commission

FACILITIES COM叩TEE MEET量NG MINUTES

Third FIoor Conferenoe Room

Tuesday, Apri1 7, 2015 at 2:00 PM

P十esent:　　　　　Ronald Perry, Committee Chair

David Ford, Commissioner

A喜so Present: Steve Swan, Exeoutive Director

Donald Elliott, Commissioner

Thomas Boland, Commissio皿er

John Donaghy, Finance Director

Todd K]ine, Planni皿g & Construction Sentor Engineer

Kirk You血g, System Maintenance

Not Present: Cl鮒brd Adams, Commissioner

Chairman Perry called the meeting to order 2:00 PM

Adopt:

Commissioner Ford made a motion and seconded to adoDt the minutes fdr the Februarv

12. 20宣5 minutes. Motion carried 2-0-l.

Discussion:

Marketed Property (2300 GIouce§ter St.) Update: Robert Driggers presented a market

Summary for the sale ofthe property located at 2307 GIoucester Street.

Sta∬ reco甲㍗ndat!on for award of bid for Sanitary Sewer Basin 2030: Todd Kline updated

the CommiSSiOn On the recent bid for the contract. Staffs recommendation is to award the

COntraCt. Todd also mentioned that JWSC, ATM and the contractor were propoolng Sone items

for value engmeering that would be a cost savmgs to JWSC for this prQJect.

Commissioner Ford made a motion §eCOnded bv Commissioner Perrv to acceDt the

recomrmendation and move the aoceDtanCe tO the Fu‖ Commi§Sion. Motion carried 2-0-1.

Whitlock Street Fires: Executive Director Steve Swan made the commission aware that there
have been at least 4 fires on Whitlook Street over the last 2 years. This area currently is not



Served by JWSC water nor sewer. Todd Kline and his staff are investigatlng OPtlOnS Of servicmg

t血s area with water and fire protection and should have a budget estimate put together within the

next two weeks on a proposed cost.

Water Main Con血ection for North Mainla皿d District: Todd Kline presented that staff has

fo皿d a water main comection that had never been completed for the prior city and Glym

County water systems. Todd Kline presented that to comect the two systems would only requlre

installing l ,000 LF of 12’’Water Main, Which would be insta=ed aqiacent to only 3 properties.

By looping these two systems, it would provide better and reliable service to the Perry Lane

Road area and a majority ofthe customers a句acent to both the west and east sides ofI-95. Staff

is to provide more infomation and prqleCt eStimate of cost. JWSC customers within this area

have experienced 3 water outages within the last 12 months due to both systems do not tie to

each other.

Landscaping Contract Update: Kirk Young updated血e Committee on the bids received for

the Landscape PrQject. Concems for the lack ofpesticide, heめicide and other [icenslng Were nOt

ProCeSSed by the low bidder. It was discussed血at the RFP did not address血ese items and血at

Staff will recommend at the next commission meeting to rqect all bids, redefine the tems of the

RFP and re-advertised the RFP for landscape services at a future date.

There being no other busines§ tO bring before the Commi請ee, the CIlairman adjourned tIle

mee慣ng.

The next Faci闘es Commi章tee meeting i§ SCheduled for Thursday, May 14, 2015 at 2:00 PM

Meeting adjoumed at 3:02 PM.
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